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I. Message from the YFMC Board  
     We thank you for the opportunity to work on your behalf. As we are a working board who strives to avoid wasteful spending and keep costs down, we need the support of all corporation members.  Help us maintain this beautiful community and our property values by maintaining the exteriors of your properties (ex. painting/repairing eaves, siding, shingles, shutters, and driveways; cutting grass and weeds; and pruning shrubs, etc…), attending corporation meetings, participating in community activities, and paying your assessments in a timely fashion.  
     Although the economy remains turbulent, we must work together to maintain our community and to pay for the expenses incurred in doing so; therefore, we ask everyone to pay our assessments.  Please notify the board if you are experiencing extreme financial difficulty and are in need of a payment arrangement in order to pay your assessment.  Please be advised beginning in June YFMC will resume the pursuit of legal action in order to collect outstanding assessments. 

     There are several things we can do as YF residents to minimize expenses. Please do not park on the grass of common areas and ask your guests to refrain from parking on the grass as we incur tremendous costs to repair ruts/damage to the common areas. Please notify the board of any cars/trucks which damage the common grounds. We will pursue legal action against anyone who damages YF property. We also noticed an increased amount of trash in the common areas. Help us keep our neighborhood clean by not littering, picking up trash and debris, and encouraging your children and guests to refrain from littering in our neighborhood.  
     Again, thank you for the privilege to serve and thank you for your support.  We look forward to working with you this coming year. 
II. 1-31-11 YFMC Meeting Minutes 

agenda
1. Meeting called to order @ 6:46 pm by M. White

2. A corporation member advised that an occupant of 100-199 Cornwell Drive has approached several homeowners in search of cigarettes. She stated police were called to the home because a male occupant exposed himself in his garage. M.White replied the board will refer this concern to the Community Block Watch. The police officer assigned to York Farms will be contacted and invited to speak and provide an update regarding the case at the next YFMC meeting.   

3.  Budget Meeting 7pm

· M.White reviewed all line items

· Request made to hold Fertilization Company to a standard. M.White stated last year Green rectified the problem of excessive dandelions by returning to YF and reapplying weed killer. M.White encouraged all corporation members to be alert for fertilization signs applied to common areas after treatment, to monitor the common areas, and to contact the YFMC board if they notice any problems with the lawn. 

· Mrs. Dettra commented the grass surrounding the rear retention pond is dead and asked what could be done to fix the problem and inquired about reseeding the common areas. M.White commented we could reseed but asked how we would water the area which is reseeded. Mr. Bookout stated he will follow up with his brother who is a landscaper and investigate possible options for planting hardy plants/grasses in that area and get back to us.

· YFMC members voted to increase the fertilization budget from $600 to $1000 in anticipation of the costs of planting hardy plants/grasses around the rear retention pond.

· Front entrance sign repair: The following update was provided at last year’s budget meeting.  M. White was advised by NCC on 1/19/10 that the front entrance signs never passed inspection. NCC inspectors revealed the following code violations: the signs do not have footers, the signs were erected on concrete cinder blocks and held to the ground by 3” PVC pipe which is also used for the electrical work, and the electric is not wired to code. NCC will hold an internal hearing on 2/17/10 to pursue their case against The Sign Shop who erected YF entrance signs. If The Sign Shop does not attend the hearing, then NCC will pursue the initial bond to repair the signs or NCC may decide to tear down the signs. Repairs needed include but are not limited to: digging a trench, constructing an undermine and footers, and correcting electrical problems. NCC stated they had no process in place to catch vendors who do not contact them for inspections.   

· As of 1/11 YFMC awaits a response from NCC regarding the outcome of the bond hearing and a decision from NCC regarding whether to repair or demolish the signs. M.White indicated she requested assistance from State Rep. Valerie Longhurst with the repair of the signs and is awaiting information regarding the application process. 
· YFMC members voted to maintain the yearly assessment at $125 and not lower the assessment to the proposed $100 assessment. As a result, the following items were increased: YFMC insurance to $1003, PO Box & stamps to $68, Cash reserve to $13349. Total expenses increased to $30,597. 

· All YFMC members approved the proposed budget and $125 assessment for 3/11.
      4.
Election meeting
· A motion was raised to re-elect Marika White as President

· David Coney volunteered to serve as Treasurer

· Arthur Bookout volunteered to assist the board as needed

· Reginald Thomas will continue to serve as Vice President
· We are still in need of a Secretary. Please contact M.White if you are interested in serving in this capacity. Your assistance is greatly appreciated. 

5. New business
· A concern was voiced regarding enforcement of our deed restrictions and the role of the approval committee in doing so. David Coney suggested we hold a special election to obtain new members for the Approval Committee (ARC). Thank you to current Approval Committee members for the services you rendered on behalf of YF. Please join us at the special election. We invite you to nominate your selves for a position on ARC.  

· YFMC members suggested we mail YFMC deed restrictions to all homeowners via certified mail along with a cover letter indicating that legal action will be taken to enforce the deed restrictions.   

· Mr. Bookout requested that homeowners please refrain from blowing leaves and grass into the street. 

· Andrea Thomas suggested we report NCC code violations to the county at 395-9555.

· Another concern was voiced regarding noise in the community from animal barking and grass cutting. David Coney reminded members a voice ordinance is included in the YFMC deed restrictions.

· Reginald Thomas advised the police can be contacted for assistance with various nuisances via the non-emergency police number, 573-2800. 

6. Meeting adjourned @ 8:15 pm by M. White
II.      Civic Corner: 

      Thank you for the following: 
· driving slowly in order to safeguard our children and other pedestrians
· securing your trash in a receptacle, and tying together discarded boxes so the wind does not blow debris around our community

· not littering in the common entrance areas

· Not blowing your grass clippings and leaves into street; a resident biker has noted that wet leaves create very dangerous road conditions.

· Curbing and securing your pets at all times. Some residents are walking their animals without cleaning up after them. Please secure your cats. A number of cats are roaming and creating unclean conditions for other homeowners.  Please note that Animal Control will be contacted about the latter.
      Please note the following:
· Attractive curb appeal ensures attractive returns on your investment. The county will be enforcing code violations this spring. Unkept, exterior window, door and garage trim, etc. are violations, as well as missing roof shingles. Parking on the grass is another violation.   Many of the residents are doing an excellent job of maintaining their homes. However, there are several homes that are in need of attention. Please inspect your property and make the necessary changes. 

· Arrangements are being made to have a meeting with the police dept. to discuss concerns of the community. Information will be posted on the community sign in the very near future. 

· Please be proactive instead of reactive. Stay involved and support the neighborhood watch. It is not required that you patrol. Simply join a network of phone callers to alert one another of incidents or problems involving our community. However if you see suspicious activity, always call the police first. 
· The Civic Group continues to welcome all new residents with a greeting card, small gift and deed restrictions on the behalf of the entire community. 
III.
Board Contact Information

President:  Marika White, 216 Cornwell Drive, e-mail: marika0824@yahoo.com

Vice President: Reggie Thomas, e-mail: RegThomas@aol.com

Treasurer Secretary:  David Coney

            Arthur Bookout
